
Let me first state that I think it is impossible to legislate moral conduct. SB 941 is an 
attempt to do just that. Those that abuse the current system of background checks will 
continue to abuse any further checks and the rest of us do not need more restrictions of 
our rights. I think the current laws should be fully enforced and adjudicated. 
 
It has become obvious that the people of Oregon oppose this attack on our rights and 
that some in the legislature are determined to push this bill through, in spite of the fact 
that most counties have expressed opposition and have passed resolutions expressing 
those doubts for this bill making any difference in fighting crime. Many county sheriffs 
have expressed their opposition and have stated that they want nothing to do with it. 
 
Please vote to oppose this bill. It will do nothing to stop criminals from obtaining 
firearms. 
 
Thank you for your time, 
Steven Kendell 
Lebanon, Oregon 
 


